In November, 20017 Cardinal O’Brien installed me as the president rector  of St. Mary’s on the Feast of St. Andrew.  On that day I reminded myself and those attending of the great story of St. Andrew in the Gospel of St. John when he went to Jesus with the young man who had a little bread and a few fish.  It was these simple gifts that Jesus took and blessing them he then fed the enormous crowd with 12 baskets left over.  For me this became a picture of what I should do as a seminary rector.  First, I should continue walking as a disciple towards Jesus and then I should accompany others who bring their gifts and bring them too to the Lord.  It then will be Jesus who blesses us, our gifts and uses them to nourish and sustain his people through us.  This has been my experience for the last nine years here at St. Mary’s   

A walking to the Lord

Accompanying others, especially those who feel called to the priesthood, bring them also to Jesus with their gifts.

Then stepping back and let Jesus bless them and their gifts for others.

Each day I have and continue to prayer to St. Andrew to bless and protect me and those I accompany.

It has been a privilege to be the President-Rector of my alma mater for the last nine years.  In the experiences of leading a team of faculty members in the formation of future priests, of overseeing the theological education of women and men of various denominations and churches, and of the support of programs to enrich priests of all ages I have felt the presence of Jesus, the Good Shepherd.  My priestly ministry has been enriched by daily prayer with the seminary community, by collegial activity with a generous and talented Board of Trustees, faculty, and staff.  My experience of Church has been expanded by collaborative relationships with supporting bishops, the Sulpician Provincial Council, with Cardinal O’Brien and Archbishop Lori in their roles as Chancellor and Chair of the Board of Trustees.  I leave my role as President-Rector with a grateful heart and a hope of continuing a teaching role after my sabbatical.  I have great confidence in the new President-Rector, Father Phillip Brown, P.S.S., which I have expressed in the formal announcement on this page.  
I look forward to returning to St. Mary’s after my sabbatical to continue a teaching ministry here.  Please keep me in your prayers as I continue my journey as a disciple of the Lord and as a grateful priest in His Church.
